
January 20, 2022

Dear Representative _______,

Thank you for taking time from your busy schedule to give attention to this matter. I am writing for your support of House Bill 1263 proposed by Jerry Knirk, Carroll - 3.  HB 1263 sets a minimum requirement for time spent in physical education (PE) for pupils in school.
 
I am a citizen of ______  served by school district _______. Along with some of my fellow citizens, we are campaigning for more physical education time in our schools.

Children are not active enough.  They fail to meet even minimal standards for fitness. The effect of this lack of physical activity is far-reaching with 30% of our New Hampshire children being overweight and 20% meeting the criteria for obesity.  This will be the first generation in history which is expected to have a shorter lifespan than their parents.  Lack of fitness contributes to multiple physical and psychological as well as decreases school performance.  

Children are born as active beings—they have a strong “physical identity.”  Current lifestyles, however, allows children to spend their lives barely moving as they spend their time in front of screens rather than going outside to play or do chores.  

We can address this problem by ensuring children get at least a minimum level of physical activity every day to preserve their “physical identity.”  By introducing them to numerous physical activity choices in PE we can provide a foundation for an active lifestyle for the rest of their lives.  

The choice of 30 minutes per day for elementary school students and 45 minutes per day for middle school and high school students is based upon the Institutes of Medicine 2013 report Evaluating the Student Body: Taking Physical Activity and Physical Education to School which laid out the scientific basis for their recommendations for physical education in schools.  

We all must realize the life of children today, with processed food and video games, is vastly different than most of our own experiences. You have the power to create a cultural change that could benefit millions.

Thank you in advance for your attention to this matter. For more information, I would point you to New Hampshire Daniel Fulham O’Neill MD, EdD’s book on this subject, Survival of the Fit: How Physical Education Ensures Academic Achievement and a Healthy Life. It is a quick read, but gets to the heart of this incredibly important subject. I look forward to your response and input. Please do not hesitate to call if I can be of any further help to move this matter ahead.
   								      
Very truly yours,


cc:  The Secretary of Education

